
39.
Employment Protections for Presbyters and Deacons

Background

Since 2002, the Department for Trade and Industry (DTI) has been in consultation with faith groups and other interested parties through round-table discussions about issues to do with the status of ministers of religion, and how their rights and responsibilities related to developments in employment legislation. In 2004, the DTI set up a working group to keep conversations open on the subject of employment protections for ministers of religion. The Methodist Church has been represented at this working group through the Joint Secretaries’ Group. Throughout this period, the Methodist Church has been committed to developing good practice regarding the status of presbyters and deacons and their terms and conditions of service (see Conference Agenda Reports, 2003 pp497-505, 553-556; 2004 pp505-508 and 2005 pp459-466).

In 2005, the Conference agreed in principle to create a ‘statement of good practice’ in line with the requirements of the DTI. During 2005-06, the Connexional Team has been involved in continuing the work surrounding these issues. The timescales previously presented to the Conference have been extended by the DTI and details have yet to be issued. 

The DTI also aims to survey a sample of presbyters and deacons sometime in 2006, to establish a baseline of awareness of employment practices. 

There are two main pieces of work that have arisen from these DTI issues. Firstly, there is the ongoing work surrounding the ‘statement of good practice’ that was presented to the Conference in 2005 (Agenda 2005 pp460-462). The DTI has made provisions for faith organisations to tailor the ‘statement of good practice’ for their own internal uses. The Methodist Council has overseen this work so far and it is proposed that it continues to do so. 

The second piece of work has involved gathering together the relevant strands from other work currently being undertaken in the Connexion, to provide a helpful and informative handbook for presbyters and deacons. This handbook could set out specific areas of good practice and information relating to the ‘terms and conditions of service’ for presbyters and deacons. The provision of the handbook would in due course be authorised by a Standing Order and would be updated by the Connexional Team as appropriate. 

***RESOLUTIONS

39/1.
The Conference receives the Report. 

39/2.
The Conference authorises the production of a version of the ‘statement of good practice’ adapted for Methodist use and directs the Methodist Council to approve the final form of the text.
39/3.
The Conference authorises the production of a handbook for presbyters and deacons and those responsible for their appointment.  The Conference directs the Methodist Council to approve the final text of the handbook and to authorise any necessary additional work during the course of the year 2006-07, within the limits of the work plan for the Connexional Team and the budget.  This work should include consideration of Memorial 18 (2005) and Notice of Motion 13 (2004).
300
301

